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RESOLUTION NO. 3997 
AUTHORIZING THE MAYOR TO FILE AN APPLICATION AND ENTER INTO 

AN AGREEMENT WITH THE CONNECTICUT DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC 
HEALTH FOR A PREVENTIVE HEALTH SERVICES BLOCK GRANT 

 
I, Lyda Ruijter, City and Town Clerk of the City of Stamford, a corporation organized and 
existing under the laws of the State of Connecticut, hereby certify pursuant to a resolution 
adopted at a meeting of the 30th Board of Representatives of the City of Stamford, on the 5th 
day of August, 2019, that: 
 

David R. Martin, Mayor of the City of Stamford, is empowered to sign contracts 
and any amendments thereto, on behalf of the City of Stamford, between the City 
of Stamford and the State of Connecticut Department of Public Health or its 
successor agency, to conduct a Preventive Health Services Program. 

 
AND I DO FURTHER CERTIFY that the above resolution has not been in any way altered, 
amended, or repealed, and is now in full force and effect. 
 
IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand and affixed the corporate seal of said 
City of Stamford this _______day of _____________, 2019.                 
 
 
 
      ____________________________________ 
      Lyda Ruijter 
 
 
This resolution was approved by a machine vote of 23-1-1 at the Regular Meeting of the 30th 
Board of Representatives held on Monday, August 5, 2019. 
 
 
 
cc: Mayor David R. Martin 
 Thomas Madden, Director of Economic Development 
 Kathryn Emmett, Esq., Law Department 
 Lyda Ruijter, Town & City Clerk 
 Jay Fountain, Director of OPM 
 Mark McGrath, Director of Operations 
 Michael Handler, Director of Administration  

Ted Jankowski, Director of Public Safety, Health & Welfare 
Karen Cammarota, Grants Officer 
Jennifer Calder, Director of Health 


